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FLSA-1426 

October 3, 1974 

This is in reply 10 your letter of .\ugust 17, 1974, to Secretary of Labor Brennan concerning an 
o\ulime e'\emplion from the Fair Labor Standards Act in order to permit u'ading afhours worked, 

\Vhcrc an elllpll)yce is subjectll' !he 40 hour workweek standard prescribed in the Fair Labor 
St:l1ldarc!s ACI ,md the praclicc oi:xchanging shifts results in his working in cxcess of40 hours in a 
\\()rl;\"ceL, ,'\CI requires Ihal k must he paid overtime compensation for the hours in excess of 40 
al ill)l ks;; thailllilc and one-half lirnes his regular rate of pay. The payment of overtimc 
cornpCnS<1ll01l illr work in cxcess of thc specified standard is required by the express language of the 
statute anci wc ha\'C no authority to modify this requirement or to permit employer§ and employees to 
waive it by agreement. 

I!' you IHI\'C ail" l'urther questions. \'oumay wish to contact our Wage and Hour Division office at 
:'35 Grain E.\ch:lllge Building, ;-': \iorth Milwaukee Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 
lielcl'hone: The I'COI,k in that office will be glad to assist you in any wuypossib1e, 

Sinccrch. 

l-ierhcrI.I,I',)hcn 
,\Ctlllg A",i,-lllllt Administrator 
() J'lIec ClI' F; ai r Lahor Standardsh 
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